
PARKLANDS BULLETIN
Week 2     

10th - 14th February 2025

Headteacher's Message

Dear parents and carers,

We have had another fantastic and busy term at Parklands. We have had lots of excellent events, but 
we are glad to have reached the end of this half term and we are all looking forward to a week off. 

I hope that Year 11s will find some time to revise and start the last leg of their exam preparation journey. 
Revision sessions start in earnest after the half term; you will be notified if your child has been invited to 
attend. Lots of subject areas have already provided revision materials so Year 11s should have plenty 
of work to be getting on with over the break.

We hope that everyone has a restful and enjoyable break, and I look forward to seeing everyone on our 
return.

Please click on this link to complete an online survey about future Progress Evenings.

Regards,

Mrs. Batson
Headteacher

https://forms.gle/8u18VdBowh3h7CY58
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Driving near school
Please could we ask that you take care when driving around school. We’ve had complaints about 
inconsiderate parking and damage to vehicles during school pick up and drop off times. Thank you.

Notice for Parents/Guardians of Year 7
On Thursday 27th February, your child will receive their first progress report (tracker). They will also 
meet with their House Achievement Leader to discuss the report. 

Please see the linked letter.

Miss. S. Rhodes
Year 7 Achievement Lead

KS3 Religious Studies: Exploring Abrahamic Religions

This term, KS3 students are exploring the rich traditions and beliefs of the Abrahamic religions. 
Discussion Questions for This Week:

Year 7:
● What do these words mean: kashrut, trefah, and kosher?
● What do Jews eat and not eat?
● Why do Jews follow food laws?

Year 8:
● How were the followers of Jesus treated after his death?
● How did early Christians practice their religion in secret?
● What role did Emperor Constantine play in the spread of Christianity?

Year 9:
● What is the Qur’an, and why is it significant in Islam?
● How was the Qur’an revealed to Prophet Muhammad (pbuh),  and why is it believed to be the 

word of God?
● How is the Qur’an respected by Muslims?

Extra Challenge: Students in Years 8 and 9 are encouraged to test their knowledge by answering 
questions from the earlier year groups!

Timetable Changes After Half Term
New timetables should have been handed out to students during form time today. If you have not been 
given a copy, please check the edulink app to see your timetable for the first day back as there may 
have been changes.

Uniforms and Standards 
A polite reminder that all pupils should have the correct uniform for our return. Any loaned items from 
Inclusion will be logged and repeat offenders will need to sit a weekly detention. 
We would welcome any donations of pre-loved uniform too and if any pupil needs an item of pre-loved 
uniform please let Mrs K O'Reilly know. 

Many thanks for your support. 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1M-a3JKkOiaQ1BvJuuamoTIQt2BWf0y_J/view?usp=sharing
mailto:koreilly@parklandsacademy.co.uk
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Perfect 3s
Excellent Behaviour for Learning goes hand in hand with achievement.  It is an excellent indicator of 
how your child is performing in lessons.  Who’s had the Perfect 3 since we’ve been back?

Year 7:  61 pupils to date
Year 8: 58 pupils to date
Year 9: 48 pupils to date
Year 10: 58 students to date
Year 11:  51 students to date
All: 276 students

Please congratulate your child if they have the Perfect 3.  All BfL scores can be seen in the 
Edulink app.

Students, please click the link to see what clubs, trips and activities are happening in school
Parklands Bulletin

Weekly Learning Support Board - please click here

How many had the perfect 3 in the 
previous week?

Year 7: 160 pupils
Year 8: 153 pupils
Year 9: 130 pupils

Year 10: 154 students
Year 11: 120 students

All: 717 students

How many pupils have a BfL score of 
2.99 - 3?

      Year 7: 148 pupils
Year 8: 121 pupils
Year 9: 96 pupils

Year 10: 131 students
Year 11: 96 students

All:  592 students

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/e/2PACX-1vRNcPQ9Uf3S72S-RahELuO0CKiM6CzV71nJzqOj0LcY4W2mTjGIfL_JOMoUPq9pEKI02V9COxI5aSfB/pub?start=false&loop=false&delayms=3000
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1EQ3d1qdst56_2KL5X_OXAzttKl4CKevOjnkDNnnf9C4/edit#slide=id.g7711429be5_0_0
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Key Dates - Monday 24th Feb until Friday  4th April

● 25th Feb - Y8 Second Tracker Review Day - Pupils will bring home tracker and available on 
Edulink 

● 26th Feb-28th Feb - Dance Show in the evening

● 27th Feb - Y7 First Tracker Review Day - Pupils will bring home tracker and available on 
Edulink 

● 6th March - Y8 Progress Evening in school - Appointments to be made via SchoolCloud when 
released

● 7th March - Careers Fair for Y9,10 and 11

● 13th March - Music Concert 

● 20th March - Y9 Specialisms evening 6:00-7:30 pm in school

● 21st March - Comic Relief Day

● 25th March - Parent Forum 6pm

● 27th March - Iftar Evening
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PE Update week beginning 10th February 2025

A busy couple of weeks of sport in the PE department! As the weather is still cold pupils can wear 
base layers UNDER their PE kit if they wish.  Lessons outside will still continue unless it is unsafe to 
do so. Remember, there is no need to sign up just look at the extra curricular timetable, choose an 
activity, bring a kit and attend! 

Year 8 Boys Football - two of our year 8 teams played against Applebee Wood school in some 
friendly matches. The boys represented Parklands superbly and lots of fun was had by all. Well done! 

Year 7 Girls Football - the girls played other 
schools from across the district in a friendly 
tournament. They showed some great 
teamwork and skill and now have lots to work 
on in training. Well done! 

Year 7 & 8 Dodgeball Schools 
Championships - two teams from both 
years were selected to represent Parklands 
in this fantastic tournament. The teams 
dodged, ducked and dived their way through 
the day coming 4th and winning the 
Sportsmanship award! Congratulations, 
we're very proud of you! 
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PE Update week beginning 10th February 2025

We’re so proud of the level of commitments shown by all of our pupils, well done! 

Year 7 & 8 Sportshall Athletics - this is a district 
competition competing against schools from St 
Michaels, Bishop Rawstorne, Holy Cross, 
Southlands and Albany. Two teams of girls and two 
teams of boys were selected to represent 
Parklands. A massive well done to the year 8 girls 
team who placed 3rd and a special mention to the 
heroes of the night Tom B and Nico who had a 
tough job due to some of their teammates having 
to drop out. You did a fantastic job well done! You 
all behaved impeccably, well done! 

Sports Leaders - a group of year 9 & 10 
pupils were selected to help with Chorley 
SSP and the KS1 Sportshall Athletics 
competition. Their confidence and 
leadership skills shone as they did an 
incredible job #PROUD
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Parent Partnership Survey

Local Authority Local Offer

Local Authority SEND Newsletter

https://www.lancashire.gov.uk/children-education-families/special-educational-needs-and-disabilities/
https://www.lancashire.gov.uk/children-education-families/special-educational-needs-and-disabilities/getting-help/send-newsletter/
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Careers

Click here for career news

Lots of useful information in this week’s Career News. There are various really good apprenticeship 
programmes on offer at present, from BAE Systems, Leyland Trucks, Galliford Try, Tesco and 
Santander. These will all be very popular so don’t wait to apply - do it now!
The apprenticeship page will return after half term with lots of local vacancies - and Year 11 have an 
assembly with ASK Apprenticeships the first week back, when they will explain how to register and 
apply for vacancies. 

https://files.schudio.com/parklandshighschool/files/documents/SPRING_25_Issue_5.pdf


Careers

LUSoM are offering a programme of revision sessions for Year 11 students aiming for top grades in 
GCSE maths: ‘Aim Further’ (predicted 8/9 grades and intending to study Further Maths A Level) and 
‘Secure 7’ (predicted 7 grades and intending to study Maths A Level). Check out the links in Career 
News for more information and to register for the 6 week programme.

A massive THANK YOU to all the wonderful local employers who took part in last Friday’s brilliant 
Mock Interview Day with our Year 11. Feedback from both students and employers has been very 
positive.
The next big event is the Careers Fair on Friday 7th March for all of Year 9, 10 and 11. If 
parents/carers wish to attend, please let me know: pberry@parklandsacademy.co.uk

A reminder that Work Experience week is 14th - 18th July 2025. Year 10 students are encouraged to 
find their own placements for the week, but I can support if necessary (although there is not a 
database of jobs/employers to choose from). In the past, students have worked in cafes, shops, 
offices, garages, garden centres, schools, nurseries, vets … in fact, just about everywhere! I will 
shortly be launching the NHS work experience programme and the MPCT (Army) programme - but I 
am waiting to find out how many I can send this year - watch this space …

Preston College and Runshaw College will be interviewing in school in March, and if anyone missed 
their W&L interview, staff will be back to do ‘mop-up’ interviews. 
Year 11 can still apply to most colleges, although one or two have now closed their application window 
and any late applicants will go on a waiting list with no guarantee of a place. If you want any advice or 
support with applications or indeed any aspect of careers, please see Miss Berry (top office) or email 
me on: pberry@parklandsacademy.co.uk

All the documents for Work Experience are on the school website: 
https://www.parklandsacademy.co.uk/parents/work-experience
You will find the employer booklet, advice on finding a placement and much more.

mailto:pberry@parklandsacademy.co.uk
mailto:pberry@parklandsacademy.co.uk
https://www.parklandsacademy.co.uk/parents/work-experience

